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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

February 11, 2005

TO: Honorable Robert Duncan, Chair, Senate Committee on State Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB182 by Barrientos (Relating to the board of directors of an intermunicipal commuter rail 
district.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would make adjustments to requirements related to the membership of the board of an 
intermunicipal commuter rail district. Provisions of the bill would also authorize a board to conduct 
meetings, both open and closed, by telephone or videoconference. The bill would establish 
requirements to be met if a board were to choose to conduct a meeting electronically. The bill would 
take effect September 1, 2005.

It is assumed that if a board were to choose to conduct a meeting by telephone or videoconference, 
costs associated with the purchase or rental of equipment and meeting space would already be planned 
for in the board's budget, as well as for the administrative costs related to posting meeting notices. 
Further, changes to board membership requirements would not likely have a financial impact.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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